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July 12th, 2022 
 
Worthy Grand Knights and Financial Secretaries, 
 
By now you should have read the email announcing that brother Knight Chris Mika won the spring raffle grand prize and 
Council 1626 from Barrie received the bonus $1000 for selling that grand prize ticket. 
 
The State Board has approved the councils share of 25% from the spring raffle. Brother Mario Duguay is on vacation this 
month so these cheques will not be processed until he returns to the office in early August. 
 
Councils must deposit the cheque into your charity account. No portion of the council’s profits from the online 50/50 are 
designated for administrative purposes and all of it must go toward charity. The feature charity was food for families or 
food banks but councils can donate to any charity listed on our license which is shown on our website on the lottery 
webpage. 
 
Every council that is participating in the online 50/50 raffle was emailed the summer raffle materials on June 28th and/or 
29th. If you haven’t received that email please contact Liane at the State office. We provided posters in 8.5”x11” and 
11”x17” sizes, in both English and French languages. If any council has a problem to make their personalized poster, 
please contact me for assistance. 
 

Announcement: 
The State Board approved for the summer online 50/50 raffle the council that sells the winning ticket will receive a 
bonus $1000 for charity purposes. The feature charity is Special Olympics Ontario. 
 
The next 50/50 report for sales progress is expected after July 15th. Look in the State newsletter soon after that for my 
report. 
 
 
 
Fraternally, 
 
 
 
David Gelinas 
State Treasurer 
50/50 Online Raffle Director 
State Bursary Director 
 
 


